
August 2017 Newsletter CSC (805) 995-3543 

Cayucos Senior Center (CSC) and Thrift Shop 
200 South Ocean Avenue, Cayucos, CA 93430 - cayucosseniors.org 

Open Mondays through Saturdays 10am to 4pm 

A Message from Your President 
Jerry Dobyns 

Welcome to August everyone. The months are going 
by too fast to suit me. They say when you are retired 
and a senior, time goes by faster.  When you are still 
employed time seems to drag on.  I have found this 
to be very true for Suzi and me.  We will be here in 
Cayucos 10 years next June. 
I want to thank Adrian for bringing in Judith and the 
Jazz Krewe. They played some old favorites even 
before my time. I tend to like music from the 50's and 
60's but Judith and her group was very good as some 
of the group use to play with the Mudskippers and 
they were great also. 
I want to thank Leonard Cicerello, Jim Watts, Ken 
Kaberline and John Edell and the rest of the kitchen 
crew and servers on the serving line.  We couldn't 
pull this off without all of your help.  Also special 
thanks to Janet Arnold our bartender for serving our 
beverages.  The hamburgers and hot dogs and all the 
trimmings were great. 
Just a few words about the Vets Hall.  I attended a 
recent meeting with a few of our Lions and other 
Cayucos citizens concerning the construction of the 
Hall. It was a good meeting as there was good input 
from both the citizens of Cayucos and the County and 
Structural Engineers.  They wanted to know what we 
wanted on the inside of the Hall.  There were a 
number of things talked about and they wrote down 
the things we suggested be done.  The biggest 
concern will be funding and time.  Construction, 
when approved, won't start until October of 2019.  
And lastly, we hope to get enough money to do it. 
A few words about the love of my life Suzi.  She isn't 
doing well; she continues to lose weight and is very 
frail.  I hope to get her to put on some weight and get 
stronger. 
Will see you all at the next potluck on Wednesday 
August 9th.  Happy August everyone. 
   Jerry 

From the Desk of 
1st VP Adrian Hurtado 

August is already upon us.  Seven months of 2017 
down and five months to go. 
The July luncheon of hamburgers and hotdogs was 
easily a senior summer favorite.  People downed 
them as if they were on a grand picnic.  Thanks to 
Leonard, Jim, and the rest of the crew for a festive 
fare. 
Judith and the Jazz Krewe provided lively 
entertainment at the July luncheon.  They were so 
well received that I had a request to book them for 
our December luncheon.  The email has been sent to 
Judith and I am awaiting her reply.  In the meantime, 
Dave Lavoy is on tap in August to play guitar and sing 
songs from the 60s and 70s. 
The $125 attendance money did not go to Marlene 
Erickson because she was not present.  Next month, 
the pot grows to $150.  For the second consecutive 
month, Sierra McLees happily walked off with the 50-
50 prize money.  This time it was for $79. In the last 
month, she has won $139. That’s better than the 
attendance draw.  Congratulation. 
Aside from the abundance of tourists in town and the 
Friday Farmers’ Market on the corner of D Street and 
Ocean Avenue, there is little going on in Cayucos.  I 
did hear that the Lioness Spaghetti Fundraiser is 
scheduled in August, but I do not have a definite 
date.  Keep your ears and eyes open around town for 
information. 
See you at the August 9 seniors luncheon. 

   Adrian 

 

Last Table -Table 2 was the last table to be served 
in July and will be the first to be served in August.  
Ian Erickson and  Al Piotrowski were seated at 
Table 2 last month. 

  



August Birthdays 

Ray Guillen Aug 1 
James Hedlund Aug 1 
Al Piotrowski Aug 1 
Violet Olsen Aug 4 
Lynn Schoennauer Aug 6 
Betty Jo Howard Aug 19 
Karen Rivas Aug 11 
Sonia DeCicco Aug 14 
Paula May Aug 16 
Fatima Rezendes Aug 17 
Louise Topper Aug 19 
Marilyn Rodgers Aug 21 
Vera Gould Aug 29 
Jack Monson Aug 29 
Stan Whitson Aug 29 
Jon Allen Aug 29 
Dale Kaiser Aug 30 

A Little Humor 
I heard this story many years ago and it is supposed 
to be true.  
George Shearing, the famous piano player was 
blind.  Being disabled, he boarded an airplane with 
his guide dog before the other passengers.  As he 
was sitting and waiting, the airplane captain 
walked by and greeted Mr. Shearing, and asked if 
there was anything he could do for him.   
Mr. Shearing asked the captain if he would walk his 
guide dog up and down the aisle until the other 
passengers boarded.  The captain was agreeable to 
do the favor.  Imagine the reaction of the first 
passengers who were boarding the airplane to see 
the captain walking with a guide dog. 

Sunshine Report 
Joyan Svancara, our sunshine reporter, did not 
send any cards this past month. 

 

New Member - Betty Jo Howard 
New Lifetime Members - Bud & Marlene Erickson 
 

Thrift Store News 
from Carla 

Summer is here and we are busy.  The 4th of July was 
truly a great day in our town, and a lot of tourists 
stayed in town looking for a treasure. 
We have had some very special pieces donated that 
we were able to sell immediately.  Thank you to 
those of you who have donated beautiful items. 
We are fortunate to get advice from Don Rapp, a 
local dealer who brings us some nice pieces, plus 
researches some items in order to give us a better 
idea of how to price them. 
We lost another dear friend of our Seniors group, 
Helen Hoel.  She was a life member and she was 
beautiful inside and out.  I know our drivers will miss 
taking her around.  
Great news ... our Senior Center cook books are 
printed, thanks to Margaret Bretz and Tom Jasper, 
and everyone who contributed recipes.  We have 
them on display, and we are selling them for $10.00.  
Margaret Ann will also bring them to the pot luck to 
make it easy for anyone to purchase one. 
The Thrift Store needs a volunteer on Tuesdays from 
1-4 and also needs plastic shopping bags. 
I hope to see you around and in the store. 

   Carla 

Info about Our Senior 
Pot Luck Luncheons 

All members of the Cayucos Seniors are invited to 
the potluck which is held on the 2nd Wednesday of 
the month from noon to about 1:30pm in the Vets' 
Hall Tent.  You may even bring a guest. The kitchen 
crew always cooks a main dish, but you may bring a 
side dish for 6-8 people.  
Baskets are placed on each table for a $1 donation 
for each member and guest.  An attendance 
drawing and 50-50 raffle are held to add a little 
excitement, and entertainment is always provided.  
Please bring your own place settings.  Wine and 
soft drinks are available for a donation. 

Next Senior Pot Luck Luncheon 
Leonard Cicerello will prepare baked rosemary 
chicken and baked potato wedges  for the next pot luck 
on Wednesday, August 9th.  
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July Birthdays - Tim Burroughs, Janet Arnold, Sherry Shepard, Jim Cox, 
William Rodgers, Evelyn Dabritz and Ian Erickson 

New Member - Betty Jo Howard 

July 2017 Cayucos Senior Luncheon 

Tim and Nancy Murphy, guests of uncle Ian Erickson Helen Rainville, guest of 
Betty Jo Howard 

Dan Burroughs with mom Barbara Teresa, substitute bartender and 
guest of Karen Rivas 



Charlie, Carter and Holly - guests of grandparents Tom and Sue Jasper 

Sierra McLees pockets $79 by winning 
50/50 drawing AGAIN! 

Darlene and Ken Kaberline celebrate their 56th 
Wedding Anniversary … Congratulations!!! 

Judith and the 
Jazz Krewe entice 

members to 
dance with their 

enjoyable 
performance 

Elaine Slater and Ray Guillen Janet Arnold and Mike Cavataio 



Support our Local Businesses 
The following local businesses support our Cayucos Senior Club through their paid advertising in our monthly 
newsletter.  Please consider their products and services should the need arise. 

1. Family Vision Care Glenn S. Parnes, O.D. (805) 995-2777 
2. Financial Advisor Scott McManus (805) 995-2110 
3. Mobile Notary Gregg Edwards (805) 538-0324 
4. Real Estate Dale Kaiser (805) 995-2900 
5. Real Estate Sherry Sim (805) 234-4315 
6. Massage Therapy Bodywork (805) 995-0722 
7. Plumbing Plumb Cheap, Tim Kennedy (805) 434-3615 
8. Pharmacy & Gifts Cayucos Pharmacy & Gifts (805) 995-3538 
9. Income Tax, Payroll &Bookkeeping Cayucos Tax Service (805) 995-5049 

10. Dentistry Terry F. Moore, D.D.S. (805) 995-3123 
 

   

 

 

 
   

                               
   



   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 
   

   

 

 

 
   

Let the businesses know that you saw their ad in the Cayucos Seniors Club's news letter.  And, note that Tim 
Kennedy is offering our members a 10% discount on his plumbing services! 
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The Birth of Cayucos 

For the next several months, I will reprint articles from The Sandpiper from 1989.  The articles tell how 
Cayucos was born.  The original articles, which were published in the Sun-Bulletin in 1961 were written by Sam 
Borradori.  Whenever I read something about the history of Cayucos, Mr. Borradori seems to the main source.  
Reprinted with a little editing by Leonard Cicerello. 
 
At the southerly end of the future town of Cayucos was located a thriving settlement called Old Creek.  It was 
situated on a 30-acre parcel given the legal description of Lot 44 on the 1875 map of the subdivision of Rancho 
Morro y Cayucos.  It was located at the strategic intersection of the San Luis Obispo-San Simeon Road and the 
road to Hot Springs, now known as Paso Robles.  The four buildings are shown on an 1875 map and its location 
was downstream from the present Whale Rock Dam.  It is sometimes referred to as Bain’s Settlement. 
The date of Old Creek’s beginning is not known, but it probably started about 1855.  Its first resident seems to 
have been John F. Bains, a schoolteacher, who was later joined by George Stone.  It was the earliest polling 
place for the Morro Precinct, which covered the entire coastal area from the Pacific Ocean to the summit of the 
Santa Lucia Range, and from the San Luis Obispo to the San Simeon Precincts, which extended as far north as 
the Monterey County line.   
A general merchandise store provided a convenient trading place for the large number of settlers on the fertile 
government land lying outside the two Mexican ranchos.  It also provided a Stage Depot, saloon, eating place, 
and overnight accommodations for travelers to and from San Simeon, San Luis Obispo, and Hot Springs (Paso 
Robles), either by private conveyance or the stage line that also carried mail. 
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